Canadian Numbering Administrator

o] Administrateur de la numérotation canadienne

Date: 3 November 2023
BY EMAIL
To: MNC Code Holders

Subject: 2023 Annual MNC Confirmation and Validation of Usage

The Canadian Numbering Administrator (CNA), as the Canadian International Mobile Subscription
Identity (IMSI) Administrator, is requesting that all Mobile Network Code (MNC) holders submit inputs
as part of the Annual MNC Confirmation and Validation of Usage process.

In accordance with the Canadian International Mobile Subscription Identity (IMSI) Assignment Guideline
Version 6.0 dated 6 July 2022, all MNC Assignees must provide the IMSI Administrator with a completed
“Form D — Mobile Network Code (MNC) Confirmation of Usage” to validate:

a) They are still using their MNC assignment(s); and

b) The MNC Assignee still exists and has a Service User Agreement (SUA) in good standing.

MNC holders shall complete the “Form D — Mobile Network Code (MNC) Confirmation of Usage”,
detailing code holder information, entity contact information, a list of the assigned MNCs (in numerical
order) and indicating if they are in use. Completed forms should be emailed by Authorized
Representatives to NonCOCodeApps@cnac.ca.

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding the MNC Confirmation of Usage forms, please
contact the CNA staff by email to NonCOCodeApps@cnac.ca.

The MNC Confirmation of Usage forms are to be returned to the CNA by 24 November 2023.
Thank you for your cooperation.
Sincerely,

Sent via email by

Kelly T. Walsh
CNA Program Manager —
Canadian Numbering Administrator

c.c. Michel Murray, CRTC staff

Etienne Robelin, CRTC staff
Alexander Pittman, CRTC staff
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